
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– September 11, 2023 
 

Present:   Chris Ellms, Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield 

                Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Broadband Committee will host a meeting on September 20th from 6-7:30 pm at the Sugar 

Hill Meetinghouse where residents can ask questions of NHEC, Consolidated and Spectrum 

about the latest services and broadband service. 

 

The MS-1 will be completed and submitted this week.  Utility figures are now in for the 2023 tax 

year. 

 

The select board approved the sale of the old highway laptop to Doug glover for $50.00. 

 

The board will send a letter to 41 Bickford Hill Road regarding the need for a building permit for 

work being done. Also a letter to property owner of a house that needs to be demolished on 

Streeter Pond Drive. 

 

The board discussed leave time and will ask area towns how they handle their benefits and yearly 

leave payouts. 

 

The board would like to move ahead with community Power options. 

 

The board will invite property owners along the sidewalk on Route 117 to discuss the engineer 

ideas from the summer study on Monday September 25th. 

 

Margo discussed the recent Planning Board meeting and discussion with North Country Council 

and Tara Bamford regarding housing options in Sugar Hill. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of August 28th, 2023 seconded by 

MR. ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. ELLMS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday September 18, 2023, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


